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Robert Jordan's The Eye of the World is the first book in the critically
acclaimed "The Wheel of Time" series, a high-fantasy epic that has captivated
readers with its intricate world-building, richly developed characters, and
complex themes. Originally published in 1990, this novel sets the stage for a
sprawling narrative that spans fourteen books, exploring themes of destiny,
power, and the cyclical nature of time. This article delves into the key
elements of "The Eye of the World," including its plot, characters, themes,
and the impact it has had on the fantasy genre.

Plot Overview

"The Eye of the World" begins in the small village of Emond's Field, located
in the Two Rivers region. The story follows Rand al'Thor, a young farmer, and
his friends Mat Cauthon and Perrin Aybara. The tranquility of their lives is
shattered when a mysterious figure, known as the Dark One's servant, attacks
their village. This event sets off a chain of reactions that propel the
characters on a journey that will change their lives forever.

Key Events

1. The Trolloc Attack: The story kicks off with the emergence of Trollocs,
monstrous creatures that serve the Dark One. Their attack on Emond's Field
forces Rand and his friends to flee their homes.

2. The Journey Begins: Guided by Moiraine Sedai, a member of the Aes Sedai (a
powerful organization of women who can wield the One Power), Rand and his
friends embark on a journey to escape the Dark One's forces.

3. The Eye of the World: The titular Eye of the World is a mystical place
that holds great significance. The characters seek it out in hopes of
confronting the Dark One and understanding their own destinies.

4. The Final Confrontation: The climax of the novel brings Rand face-to-face
with the Dark One's minions, where he discovers the extent of his own
abilities and the weight of his destiny.

Main Characters

Robert Jordan's character development is one of the standout features of "The
Eye of the World." Each character is multi-dimensional, with their own
motivations, fears, and growth arcs.

Rand al'Thor

Rand is the protagonist of the story, a simple farmer who discovers that he
is far more important than he ever realized. As the narrative progresses,
Rand grapples with his identity, his burgeoning powers, and the



responsibilities that come with them.

Mat Cauthon

Mat is Rand's childhood friend, known for his mischievous nature and love for
games of chance. Throughout the story, he evolves from a carefree youth into
a character burdened by the weight of fate and the consequences of his
actions.

Perrin Aybara

Perrin, another of Rand's friends, is characterized by his loyalty and
strength. He possesses a unique connection with wolves, which becomes a
significant aspect of his character development as he learns to embrace both
his human and animal instincts.

Moiraine Sedai

Moiraine is a key figure in the story, serving as a mentor to Rand and his
friends. As a member of the Aes Sedai, she embodies the power and complexity
of the female characters in the series, navigating the challenges of her role
with wisdom and determination.

Lan Mandragoran

Lan is Moiraine's Warder and protector, a stoic warrior with a tragic past.
His character adds depth to the narrative, providing insights into the world
of the Aes Sedai and the ongoing battle against the Dark One.

Themes and Motifs

"The Eye of the World" is rich with themes that resonate throughout the
series. Understanding these themes enhances the reading experience and
reveals the depth of Jordan's world.

Destiny and Free Will

One of the central themes of the book is the tension between destiny and free
will. Characters like Rand struggle with the notion of being prophesied
heroes while trying to forge their own paths. This theme raises questions
about the nature of choice and the extent to which individuals can shape
their own futures.



The Nature of Power

Power is a recurring motif in "The Eye of the World." The One Power, wielded
by the Aes Sedai, is both a source of strength and a potential for
corruption. The book explores the duality of power and the responsibilities
that come with it, particularly through Rand's character arc.

The Cyclical Nature of Time

Jordan introduces the concept of the Wheel of Time, which suggests that time
is cyclical rather than linear. Events, lives, and destinies are interwoven,
influencing one another across ages. This motif adds a layer of complexity to
the narrative, encouraging readers to consider the broader implications of
the characters' actions.

World-Building

One of Robert Jordan's greatest strengths lies in his ability to create a
vivid and immersive world. The intricate detail he provides makes the world
of "The Eye of the World" feel alive and rich in history.

Geography and Cultures

The setting of the Two Rivers, with its distinct culture and traditions,
serves as a microcosm of the larger world. Jordan meticulously crafts various
regions, each with its unique characteristics, from the bustling cities to
the rural villages.

Magic System

The One Power is a well-defined magic system that plays a crucial role in the
story. Its division into saidin (the male half) and saidar (the female half)
adds complexity and tension, particularly given the historical context of
male Aes Sedai going mad due to the Dark One's influence.

Impact on the Fantasy Genre

"The Eye of the World" has left a lasting impact on the fantasy genre,
influencing countless authors and works that followed. Its blend of
traditional fantasy elements with innovative storytelling techniques has set
a new standard for epic fantasies.

Legacy of The Wheel of Time Series

The series has spawned a dedicated fan base and inspired adaptations in



various media, including a television series. The depth of Jordan's world and
characters continues to resonate with readers, ensuring its place in the
pantheon of fantasy literature.

Conclusion

In conclusion, Robert Jordan's "The Eye of the World" is a remarkable
beginning to a monumental series that explores complex themes through richly
developed characters and an intricately crafted world. Its impact on the
fantasy genre is undeniable, and its legacy continues to inspire both readers
and writers alike. For those seeking an immersive experience filled with
adventure, intrigue, and philosophical depth, "The Eye of the World" stands
as a seminal work that deserves a place on every fantasy lover's bookshelf.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the main premise of 'The Eye of the World'?

'The Eye of the World' is the first book in Robert Jordan's 'The Wheel of
Time' series, where a group of young villagers is drawn into a vast conflict
between good and evil as they discover their destinies are intertwined with
the fate of the world.

Who are the main characters introduced in 'The Eye of
the World'?

The main characters include Rand al'Thor, Mat Cauthon, Perrin Aybara, Egwene
al'Vere, and Moiraine Sedai, each of whom plays a crucial role in the
unfolding epic narrative.

What role does the concept of the Wheel of Time play
in the story?

The Wheel of Time is a central theme in the series, symbolizing the cyclical
nature of time and destiny, where events and characters are reborn and their
paths are influenced by the past.

How does Robert Jordan develop the world-building in
'The Eye of the World'?

Jordan intricately builds his world through detailed descriptions of
cultures, histories, and magical systems, creating a rich tapestry that
enhances the reader's immersion in the story.

What are the key themes explored in 'The Eye of the
World'?

Key themes include the battle between light and darkness, the importance of
friendship and loyalty, the struggle for identity, and the consequences of
power.



How does 'The Eye of the World' set the stage for the
rest of the series?

'The Eye of the World' introduces key plot elements and characters that will
be pivotal throughout the series, establishing conflicts and mysteries that
will unfold in subsequent books.

What impact did 'The Eye of the World' have on the
fantasy genre?

'The Eye of the World' is credited with revitalizing epic fantasy,
influencing a generation of writers and readers with its complex characters,
intricate plots, and expansive world-building.
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